

Dear Catholic World Mission Benefactors.

After celebrating the solemnity of Christ the King, I was reminded of many of our martyrs at the beginning of the century who shed their blood to cry "Viva Cristo Rey", defending their faith and the values of our country.

On this occasion of the feast of Christ the King I ask for your support in the most important project to spread the *Gospel of Peace* in my country.

Our Diocese of Zamora is suffering becauseit is one of the largest states in Mexico with the highest rate of homicide, kidnapping, and extortion. People live in constant fear. We need full- and part-time evangelizers and volunteers to work as peace workers who will spread the word of our Lord, and provide hope to the people by strengthening the people's faith, especially those who live in very tough situations.

With your help and the grace of God we ask for the support of this project where we will be able to provide training and support to evangelizers and volunteers who are willing to make sacrifices in the hope of converting hearts back to God. Please help provide a better future for our people, your brothers and sisters in Christ.

I wish to thank you and Catholic World Mission for not only your prayers, but also for this opportunity to serve others in the love of Jesus Christ.

I extend all of you and the Catholic World Mission staff and supporters my complete blessing in the name of the Father, Son and Holy Spirit.

With God's blessings,

DE NORA NORA NEXICO

+ Monseñor Javier Navarro Rodríguez

**Bishop of Zamora** 

Tels: (351) 512-1208, 512-0482.

Fax: (351) 515-4020.